

# St. Francis Xavier Catholic Church

7319 Route M

Jefferson City, MO 65101

Phone: 573-395-4401 Fax: 573-395-4302

www.sfxtaos.com

August 11, 2024

Dear Parishioners.

The information below provides updates on the capital campaign funding and projects.

## Campaign Funding

As of August 1, 2024:

Total pledges:

\$2,044,443.39

Total income to date:

\$893,813.21

Total expenses to date:

\$226,201.69

Balance in campaign:

\$667,611.52

A huge thank you to everyone for your pledges and contributions. It's never too late to give, so if you would like to pledge, please contact the parish office to complete a pledge card.

## **Campus Facility Improvements and Maintenance**

Church: (Ongoing & Completed)

- Asbestos abatement is complete.
- Pews are in the process of being refinished.
- The new hardwood has been delivered to acclimate to the church and will be laid during August.
- The church roof is underway with completion expected around mid September.

Reker Hall: (All work is expected to be completed by September 1)

- New walls, including insulation, are complete with drywall. Painting is expected to begin soon.
- Closets have been constructed to house all cleaning supplies and extra tables and chairs.
- The new bathroom is constructed and ready for completion.
- The sacristy, to include a sacrarium, is under construction.
- It is hoped that, when completed, weekday masses (including school students divided), Tuesday evening mass and baptisms after the 10am mass will be in Reker Hall.

School: (Completed)

- Asbestos removal from 3 rooms at the main entrance is complete.
- New flooring in these 3 rooms is also complete.
- The Quad Replacement of the school's flat roof is complete.

HVAC work in the hallway and classrooms is complete.

(The Quad is the hallway used now for entrance to the gym/church.)

### Multipurpose Building

The footings and groundwork are complete and the floor is poured. Framing of the building has started.

### What's next:

- Plaster repair work and painting in the church is expected to start around the beginning of September and last approximately two months.
- Ongoing construction of the multipurpose building.
- Work on the bell system, pipe organ and sound system is ongoing.

God Bless,

Rev. Kelechi Uzueabu

Pastor